Saint Kateri Tekakwitha Pastoral Council Meeting

Pastoral Council Minutes

June 18, 2013 – 5:30 P.M.

Rosa Road Parish Center

Present:  Paul O’Brien, Maureen Versaci, Mary O’Brien, Fr. Michael Taylor, Karen Mills, Anne Pomeroy, Carl Garkowski, Randy McGough, Deacon Tom Sharrow, Larry Grimmer,  Fr. Bob Longobucco, Alexandra Yunker, Sharon Koegl, Mary Jo Pierpont,  Joe Farry, Geoff Buckingham,  Alexandra Yunker
Absent:  Carol Mondello 
Opening prayer:  Paul O’Brien

Father Bob opened the Annual Meeting stating that the required attendees were present.  He announced the Lay Trustee Appointments: Lawrence Grimmer and Sharon Koegl.  Bishop Hubbard and Father Farano were invited to attend but were unable to do so.  

State of the Parish:  Father Bob distributed copies of the following annual reports: Adult Faith Enrichment, Administration and Finance, Youth Ministry, Christian Outreach and Pastoral Care Ministries, and Evangelization Accomplishments.  He began by stating, “We just had the best year in the history of St. Kateri Tekakwitha Parish.”  The parish has been growing significantly in the last few years.  He said there were 464 “likes” on the Facebook page.  Discussion ensued regarding some changes made mid-year with the drop off and pick up of the Faith Formation students and stated that these changes were made to increase safety by minimizing traffic in the hallways of the school.  He also highlighted the following points:

· Next year there will be a check point curriculum for the K-8 Faith Formation utilizing resources the parish already possesses.

· The Administration and Finance Teams balanced the budget very successfully and the Bishop Appeal goal was set much earlier, which was helpful.

· Pastoral Care Program served thousands of meals.

· Evangelization Team had a successful Lenten Season organized through the Prayer and Worship Committee and  Father Michael prepared soup on Friday evenings which was a big hit.  

· Job descriptions for the new parish were assigned accurately last year; however, Father Bob has worked with staff members throughout the year making adjustments as needed.

Lastly, Father Bob said that he felt honored and blessed to work with the staff of St. Kateri everyday.  He said that the parish is growing into a “parish identity,” one that reflects the compassionate spirit of St. Kateri.  

Approval of Pastoral Council Minutes:  Paul O’Brien passed out copies of the minutes from the April 16th meeting.  Members reviewed the minutes and a motion to approve the minutes was made 1st by Joe Farry and 2nd by Maureen Versaci.  Minutes were approved.

Finance Council Report:  Copies of the St. Kateri Tekakwitha Parish Statement of Financial Position (Balance Sheet for 04/2013) were distributed.  Members reviewed them.  

Individual Council Reports:  Highlights of the first year accomplishments were presented.  Fr. Bob thanked all ministry members and emphasized the importance of each one and how much they contribute to the overall well being of our parish.

Old Business:

· Randy McGough talked about contacting the principal of St. Kateri regarding Solar Power and that we might  move forward seeking grants.  Deacon Tom said that the parish had a NYSERDA audit done a couple years ago.

· Schenectady Forum on Poverty – the 3rd forum was coming up and there has been collaboration between Schenectady Community College, the public school system, Price Chopper – all working toward decreasing poverty by ½ in Schenectady by the year 2023.  Locally based organizations have organized to provide free lunch to children in the area to fill the gap for summer when school is not in session.  St. Kateri will be at Central Park for 3 weeks this summer serving lunches and distributing used books.  It was emphasized that it is “our responsibility” to evanglize and serve the needy and/or hungry.  Randy McGough and Paul O’Brien volunteered to serve on a task force for poverty/reading needs and how to address them in our parish.

New Business:

· There is a part-time position opening up in  Christian Service and Pastoral Care, 18 hrs/week.  Father Bob reported that there are 4 or 5 people to be interviewed for that position.

· Father Bob reported that the Art Commitee met last night and approved 2 original paintings of St. Kateri – on of her in the woods and one with children.  The artist has a relationship with Siena College and his goal is to reporesent St. Kateri and the parish at the same time.

· Work is being scheduled to be done at Union St. such as: Parish Center roof, School carpet and walls, new church front doors, concrete work, and painting.

· Our Youth representative, Alexandra Yunker, is stepping down to go to Fordham University next year.  Father Bob honored her for her dedicated service as a catechist, in journey retreats and contributions to the Pastoral Council. Best of Luck,  Alex.
Closing Prayer:  Deacon Tom.

Next meeting set for September 17, 2013.  6:30 PM at Rosa Road Campus.

Adjournment at 7:50 pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary O’Brien

